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Our lobbyist and I continued our meetings with congressional representatives this week. We’re making progress as we generate more support for our issue but there’s still a lot of work to do. The meetings in Alaska have been postponed because neither Senator Stevens nor Chairman Young will be there until the August recess. We’ll continue to work with them and their staffs in D.C. in the interim. We mailed our informational package to every member of Congress last week and that has helped to increase their awareness. I’ll keep you informed of our progress; thanks again for all the work you’ve done in contacting your representatives.

I’ve asked the FAA to allow our bargaining unit to participate in the leave transfer program prior to the completion of term negotiations. We expect an agreement shortly.

I also met with ACR-1 Fanny Rivera regarding Model Work Environment. There’s a program that’s planned in the GL Region and it impacts our bargaining unit so, of course, we want to negotiate. I’m working with GL Regional Director Jack O’Connell and ACR to determine what level is appropriate for the bargaining.

I met with Facrep Billy Corbo and the members at BTV AFSS Tuesday afternoon. I thoroughly enjoyed the opportunity to discuss issues and take input. Unfortunately NE Regional Director Kurt Comisky was unable to join us due to a personal matter. My thanks to Kurt and Billy for inviting me to BTV. 

The FAA had decided to build a $100M facility called: Air Traffic Services Mission Needs Analysis Revalidation Special Project: New York ATS Mission Needs Statement 336. This building, commonly called the “Crystal Palace” will house the NY Center and Approach Control. Exact location hasn’t been determined yet but there is at least a possibility that this facility will not be located on airport grounds. NAATS EA Regional Coordinator Pat Less has informed me that our membership at ISP AFSS would like to have the option of collocating with the other air traffic controllers in the new facility. Considering the fact that the FAA has done everything they can to discourage walk-in traffic at our facilities it would seem that our facility membership should at least have the option of taking advantage of a state-of-the-art facility. I’ve asked Chief Negotiator Bill Dolan to explore the possibility of accommodating our ISP membership and to also remove the standard building requirement that prohibits windows in our operations rooms.





Wally Pike

The following is from NAATS National OASIS Representative Jeff Barnes.

There has been little activity of significance taking place in the OASIS program since the OASIS Human Factors Team meeting I reported on last week. In addition to the installation waterfall the Team wrote problem statements to capture almost all the remaining problems and passed them off to Harris. We also worked on Harris Task Descriptions to make sure the fixes they planned would be appropriate solutions for us.
 

Last weekend the ARS organization (Our Tech Rep, ARS Liaison, ARW Liaison, and I all work within this organization) completed its move from DOT headquarters to new offices off of Macpherson Square near the White House. Most peoples' attention this week has been devoted to getting their offices set up in the new space. I took the week off to rest and avoid the beehive. I will have a new office phone number and I will publish my contact information with the new number in my next update in two weeks.

 
